
THE	CASTLE	SCHOOL	–	SCHOOL	CLOSURE	DUE	TO	ADVERSE	WEATHER	
PLEASE	DO	NOT	TEXT/PHONE	YOUR	CHILD.		IT	ALARMS	THEM	AND	PANICS	OTHER	CHILDREN.	

	
		

In	the	event	of	severe	weather	
conditions	affecting	the	school	
or	routes	home	from	school.	

The	school	sends	a	text/email	to	parents	asking	
you	to	look	at	the	school	website	

Website	informs	you	that	
the	school	is	staying	open	

Website	informs	you	that	the	
school	is	closing	for	safety	

reasons.	

Your	child	phones/texts	
you	saying	the	school	is	
closing.		Please	reason	
that	if	that	is	the	case	
the	school	will	let	you	
know.		Do	not	agree	to	
come	to	get	them.	

You	live	within	
walking	distance	of	
the	school	and/or	
you	are	happy	for	

your	child/ren	to	stay	
at	school.	

You	make	a	decision	based	on	
your	own	home	situation	that	

you	need	to	collect	your	
child/ren.	

Arrive	at	school.		Please	park	at	
the	top	of	the	drive.	

	

On	arrival,	report	to	
Reception.		School	staff	will	

fetch	your	child/ren	in	a	quiet,	
professional	way	that	does	

not	cause	panic.	

Sign	your	child/ren	out	in	the	
School	Library.	

There	is	no	need	to	
contact	the	school.	

We	will	not	let	children	leave	
school	unless:	

a) 	The	school	closes	
b) An	adult	collects	the	

child/ren	

The	school	will	inform	children	
through	assemblies	that	the	

school	is	closing.	

We	will	allow	children	to	
disperse	at	a	time	notified	to	
parents	via	the	website:	we	
will	try	to	give	you	notice	of	1	

hour	whenever	possible.	


